I am Deborah Dean and I have been a resident of Hong Kong since December 1992, when I left Australia to join my husband Warren who had accepted a permanent position based in Hong Kong.
We did not anticipate we would stay expatriates as long as we have, but like many before us the initial lure of becoming an expatriate – to ‘escape’ Australia’s high tax environment so we could save some money – has evolved into a happy and fulfilling life in a country that we call home, for now.

A large part of our decision to leave Australia was the economic opportunity; as former Sydney dwellers and with two Australian healthy incomes we could foresee difficulties should we ever wish to become a single-income family if we were to have children. Here in Hong Kong we have managed to save more and survive more comfortably on my husband’s single income, and I have had the luxury of working full or part-time, studying and being the primary care-giver for our two children.
The luxury of my choices is not just because of our higher take-home income, but also because of the high quality and relative low cost of domestic help available in Hong Kong. Our domestic helper essentially wears two hats, as a housekeeper and nanny and whilst her monthly salary of approximately $1000AUD sounds paltry by Australian standards, that amount is more than she could earn in her home country (of the Philippines) as a doctor or university lecturer, and she supports an extended family of seven with the money she sends home. She has also been able to buy her modest family home and thus will soon be returning to the Philippines as she has achieved her financial goals.
In essence my husband and I are expatriates for the same reason as our domestic helper, albeit on different scales, but ultimately we (both) will return to our homes for our families and our respective traditional environments.

I regret that Australia does not have some similar laws and regulations to many other countries in the world with regard to imported labour which could enhance the living standards of many normal Australian families, provide direct financial aid to people in need and with no immediate hope of decent living conditions, jobs, health-care or education without foreign-sourced income. 

I would have to say that the major negative aspect of our lives as expatriates is the high level of air pollution here in Hong Kong – a situation that has deteriorated quite rapidly over the past five years with the industrialisation of southern China and the lack of legislation to protect the environment. Ultimately we anticipate leaving Hong Kong within the next five years so that our children can reconnect with our Australian family, to enjoy a cleaner environment and to ensure our children consolidate their sense of identity – as Australians. We are glad we have all had the opportunity to live here and I love that our children now have a much more ‘global’ perspective on life, but we look forward to the challenges of returning to Australia in the not-too-distant future.
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